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In "Journals of Two Expeditions of Discovery in North-West and Western Australia Vol. 2," George Grey presents an articulate and meticulously detailed account of his intrepid expeditions through the largely uncharted territories of Australia in the mid-19th century. This volume showcases Grey's keen observational skills and his adept narrative style, blending personal reflection with scientific inquiry. The text serves not only as a travelogue but also contextualizes the intricate landscapes and cultures he encountered, illuminating the profound connection between humanity and the Australian environment amidst the burgeoning colonial interest of the era. George Grey, a distinguished explorer and colonial administrator, embarked on these journeys driven by a profound desire to document uncharted territories and engage with Indigenous cultures. His experiences as a public servant and his academic background in natural history and ethnography provided a robust foundation for his explorations. Grey's writings reflect a time of transition for Australia, as European settlers began to assert dominion over its lands, while he simultaneously advocated for a respectful understanding of the Indigenous populations. This compelling volume is highly recommended for scholars and enthusiasts alike, as it enriches the discourse on colonial exploration and Indigenous relations. Grey's engaging prose, infused with genuine curiosity and respect, invites readers to appreciate the complexities of Australia's landscapes and cultures, making it an invaluable addition to any collection on Australian history or exploration.
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In "Early Voyages to Terra Australis, Now Called Australia," Richard Henry Major meticulously curates a collection of accounts and narratives from the earliest explorers who ventured to the distant shores of Australia. The book's literary style combines historical documentation with a scholarly analysis of maritime exploration, providing readers with both firsthand narratives and critical commentary. Major's thorough research situates these voyages within the broader context of 17th and 18th-century European exploration, revealing the motivations and experiences of those who journeyed into unknown territories, often fueled by a mix of curiosity, commerce, and imperial ambition. Richard Henry Major, an esteemed geographer and historian of the 19th century, dedicated his career to uncovering the intricacies of exploration and colonialism. His background in geography and his position as the first editor of the 'Geographical Journal' afforded him unique insights into the exploratory narratives of his time. These experiences inspired Major to compile this significant work, elucidating both the triumphs and tribulations faced by early mariners as they charted the vast landscapes of Australia. This book is highly recommended for readers with an interest in maritime history, colonial studies, or the early encounters between Europe and Australia. Major's scholarly approach and rich compilation make it an essential resource for those seeking to understand the foundational narratives that shaped Australia's historical identity.
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In "Journal of the Expedition into the Interior of New South Wales in 1802," Francis Barrallier presents a meticulously detailed account of his journey through uncharted territories of Australia. The text captures both the scientific observations and personal reflections of Barrallier, effectively blending empirical inquiry with lyrical prose typical of early 19th-century exploration literature. Barrallier's narrative is situated within the broader context of European colonial expansion, serving as a vital historical document that informs our understanding of the early interactions between European explorers and the Indigenous peoples of Australia. Francis Barrallier, a French explorer and surveyor, undertook this expedition under the auspices of the New South Wales government, driven by a passion for geography and an ambition to map the Australian interior. His background in military engineering and his experiences in the Age of Enlightenment greatly influenced his scientific approach and appreciation for the natural world, as well as his encounters with various Indigenous cultures along the way. Barrallier's quest for knowledge, coupled with the geopolitical motivations of the era, frames the narrative with both personal valor and historical significance. I highly recommend Barrallier's journal to anyone interested in early Australian exploration, colonial history, or the narrative complexities of travel writing. This work not only offers a glimpse into the geographic and cultural landscape of early 19th-century New South Wales but also invites readers to ponder the ethical implications of exploration and contact, making it invaluable to scholars and general readers alike.

Buy now and read (Advertising)




[image: The cover of the recommended book]


Australia Twice Traversed



Giles, Ernest

8596547035275

515

Buy now and read (Advertising)

In "Australia Twice Traversed," Ernest Giles delivers a compelling account of his arduous explorations through the uncharted territories of Australia during the 19th century. Written in a vivid and detailed literary style that captures both the wild beauty and perilous nature of the Australian landscape, the narrative is a rich tapestry interwoven with personal observations, scientific insights, and encounters with Indigenous peoples. Giles adeptly incorporates elements of adventure literature, blending fact and fiction to engage readers with his challenges, triumphs, and the profound sense of isolation that defined his journeys. Ernest Giles, an English explorer and geographer, was driven by an insatiable curiosity and the pioneering spirit of the age. His voyages in the Australian outback in the 1860s were not only motivated by a thirst for discovery but also a desire to contribute to the understanding of the continent's geography and ecology. His experiences, characterized by hardship and resilience, reflect a nuanced understanding of both the physical landscape and its historical context, influencing his portrayal of Australia as a land rich with both promise and danger. "Australia Twice Traversed" is highly recommended for readers fascinated by exploration narratives, Australian history, and the spirit of adventure. Giles' poignant observations and eloquent prose invite enthusiasts of travel literature to embark on a journey through the uncharted realms of 19th-century Australia, providing a unique perspective on a fascinating period of exploration.
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In "Explorations in Australia," John McDouall Stuart chronicles his ambitious expeditions across the Australian continent in the mid-19th century, offering a vivid and meticulous account of his journey through uncharted territories. The book is characterized by its detailed observations and reflections on the landscape, flora, fauna, and indigenous cultures that Stuart encountered. His prose combines scientific rigor with the spirit of adventure, capturing the challenges and triumphs of exploration during a pivotal moment in Australian history, as various expedition narratives provided insight into a land both beautiful and harrowing. John McDouall Stuart, a Scottish explorer born in 1815, was driven by a profound curiosity and determination to contribute to the understanding of Australia's geography. His experiences as a surveyor and his interactions with indigenous peoples informed his approach to exploration, which emphasized respect and learning from the land and its inhabitants. Stuart's relentless pursuit of the illusive central route to Australia's north, despite numerous hardships, reflected a commitment not only to personal achievement but also to the advancement of exploratory knowledge. This book is a pivotal read for anyone interested in the history of exploration or Australian geography. It offers a unique perspective on the challenges faced by early explorers and serves as a vital contribution to the literature surrounding Australia's vast and diverse landscapes. Readers will find themselves transported into the heart of 19th-century exploration, gaining insights into the rhythms of a land that continues to captivate and inspire.
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At sixteen, young Waldron was noticed and patronised by Dr. C--, a
dignitary in the church of Ireland; and through whose influence he
was placed at a free grammar-school in Dublin. But stabbing an older
boy than himself with a penknife, from motives of revenge, he lost
the support of his benevolent patron, and was severely chastised by
the master. He could by no means forgive this degradation; and
therefore resolved on leaving the school, and all his fair prospects
behind.

His plan of escape was no sooner framed than it was carried into
execution; but, previous to his departure, he found means to steal
ten or twelve guineas from Mr. F--, the master of the school, and a
gold repeating watch from Mrs. Gouldsborough, the master's sister.
With this booty, a few shirts, and two or three pair of stockings, he
silently, but safely, effected his retreat from the school-house, in
the middle of a still night, in the month of May, 1771; and pursuing
the great northern road all that night, and all the next day, he late
in the evening arrived at the town of Drogheda, without interruption,
without accident, and, in a great measure, without halting, without
rest, and without food.

At Drogheda, Master Waldron connected himself to a company of
strollers, and vagabondised about the country with indifferent
success. The Theatrical Manager at length concerted a depredatory
scheme with the young hero of his stage; and at intervals, they
levied some heavy contributions. This great man, however, in the
character of Waldron's servant, was detected in picking the pocket of
the Right Hon. H--K--, and transported to America for seven years.
His pupil shortly afterwards, attempting the property of Lord B---,
at Carlow races, met the discipline of the course; and this disaster
it was, that first determined him to select England as the theatre of
his future exploits. He accordingly embarked on board the Dorset
yacht, and arrived in England, in 1773, being then aged about
eighteen.

In the metropolis he lived as Mr. Barrington, in a style of
singular splendour, on the spoils which he had collected in Ireland;
and by imposing on a gentleman, who had been passenger with him in
the yacht, he gained his favour and confidence; finding by that means
an introduction into the politest circles; from whence he extracted
abundant plunder for a long time without being even suspected.

It would prove unuseful and even tasteless to follow Mr.
Barrington through all his early scenes of dissipation and
licentiousness: we shall therefore content ourselves with giving the
most remarkable of his feats, as detached anecdote.

On forming a connection with one Lowe, which was but a short time
previous to that evening of the month of January, which is observed
as the anniversary of the Queen's birth-day, it was resolved on
between them, that, habited as a clergyman, Mr. Barrington should
repair to Court, and there endeavour, not only to pick the pockets of
some of the company, but, what was a much bolder, and a much more
novel attempt, to cut off the diamond orders of some of the Knights
of the Garter, Bath, and Thistle, who, on such days, usually wear the
collars of their respective orders over their coats. In this
enterprize he succeeded beyond the most sanguine expectations that
could have been formed, by either his new accomplice Lowe or himself;
for he found means to take the diamond order of Lord C--, with which
he got away from St. James's perfectly unsuspected.

This valuable acquisition, by the assistance and agency of Lowe,
he disposed of for near eight hundred pounds to one Lursham, a
Dutchman.

In the course of the winter of the year 1775, Prince Orlow, a
Russian nobleman of the first rank and consequence, and high in the
favour of his Sovereign, visited England. The splendour in which he
lived, and the several circumstances of his story, and of his favour
at the Court of Russia, were frequently noticed, and largely
descanted on in the public prints; and particularly a gold snuff-box,
set with brilliants, which was presented to him by the Empress, and
which was generally valued at the enormous sum of thirty thousand
pounds. This precious trinket excited, in an extraordinary manner,
the attention of Barrington, and he determined to exert himself, in
order to get it into his posession one way or other. For this a
favourable opportunity presented itself one night at Covent-Garden
playhouse; and this experienced pickpocket did not neglect to avail
himself of it. He contrived to be near the Prince, and found means to
convey the treasure, of which the acquisition was the great object of
his avarice, or ambition, from his Excellency's waistcoat pocket, in
which, according to the Russian custom, it was usually carried, into
his own.

This operation was not, however, performed in such a manner as to
escape instant detection: for the Prince felt the attack that was so
impudently made upon him, and having reason to entertain some
suspicion of Barrington, he immediately seized him by the collar.
Such an action in a public theatre, naturally occasioned some bustle,
as well as surprize; and during the confusion that ensued, he slipped
the box into the nobleman's hand, who was, doubtless, glad to have
recovered it with so much facility. The thief was, however, secured
and committed to Tothill Fields Bridewell, for examination on the
Wednesday following at Bow-street.

At the time appointed he was brought before Sir John Fielding, and
examined, not only for the offence for which he was taken into
custody, but also relative to his family, his profession, and his
connections. On this occasion he represented himself as a native of
Ireland, where his family, he said, were affluent and respectable;
that he was educated in the medical line; and that he came to London
to improve himself in the knowledge of it; all these circumstances he
represented with becoming modesty, and with many tears, neither
absolutely denying the crime with which he was charged at the
playhouse, nor formally avowing his guilt. So that, after all, the
Prince declining to proceed against him, and no prosecutor appearing,
he was dismissed, after receiving a proper reprimand from the
magistrate, and some seasonable admonition.

Partial to the theatre, he some time afterwards picked the pocket
of Mr. Le Mesurier, at Drury-lane playhouse, for which offence he was
instantly taken into custody. Charge of him was given to one Blandy,
a constable, who, either through negligence or corruption, suffered
him to make his escape. The proceedings against him were, however,
carried on to an outlawry, and various methods were ineffectually
taken for near two years to have him apprehended.

While the lawyers were outlawing him, and the constables
endeavouring to take him, he was travelling in various disguises, and
in various characters, through the northern counties of this kingdom.
He visited the great towns in those parts, as a quack doctor, or as a
clergyman. Sometimes he went with an E O table, and sometimes he
pretended to be a rider to a manufacturing house at Birmingham or
Manchester; and travelling on horseback, with a decent appearance and
a grave deportment, the account which he thought proper to give of
himself was credited without any difficulty, by those who thought
proper to question him.

It, however, sometimes happened that he was known by gentlemen
whom he met, particularly once in Lincolnshire, but no one offered to
molest or interrupt him until he arrived at Newcastle upon Tyne,
where on being recognised, he was suspected of picking pockets, and
on enquiry he was found to be outlawed; on which he was removed by a
writ of Habeas Corpus to London, and imprisoned in New-gate, where he
arrived poor, emaciated, and dejected.

The companions of his life, as a distinguished character in his
line, however, on learning his circumstances, made a subscription for
him; by which they collected near an hundred guineas for his use; and
by this seasonable supply he was enabled to employ counsel, and to
take legal measures to have the out-lawry against him reversed.

This being done, he was tried for the original offence, that of
stealing Mr. Le Mesurier's purse; and through the absence of the Rev.
Mr. Adeane, a material witness for the prosecution, he was acquitted
and discharged.

In 1777, previous to the transaction recited in the foregoing
anecdote, Mr. Barrington was sentenced to the Woolwich Hulks, for
stealing a watch, of little value, from a woman whose situation was
more indigent than his own.

In this receptacle of wretchedness and vice, he found himself
exposed to such complicated misery, as he had never before known, and
to such fatal diseases as he had never before felt. He was fatigued
with hard labour, and harrassed with all the evils of indigence,
confinement and obloquy; yet he bore up against all the weight of woe
under which he laboured, with a degree of patience, resignation, and
constancy worthy of a better cause than that in which he suffered.
Fortune, at length, declared in his favour, and freedom became the
recompence of his exemplary conduct during the period of his
captivity; for, on the recommendation of Messrs. Erskine and Duncan
Campbell, the superintendants or governors of the convicts, a pardon
was granted to him; and, after somewhat less than a twelve-month's
severe sufferings on the Thames, he was set at large. However, in
less than half a year after his enlargement from the Hulks, he was
again detected by the vigilance of one Payné, at that time a
very active peace-officer in the city, in the fact of picking pockets
in St. Sepulchres church, during the time of the celebration of
divine service, on a certain city festival; and having been convicted
of this offence, on the clearest evidence, at the Old Bailey, he was
a second time sentenced to hard labour on the Thames, and that for
the term of five years.
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